



23 October 2015

H.E. Ban Ki-moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Dear Mr Secretary-General,

I am pleased to confirm that Oversea-Chinese Banking Corporation Limited (OCBC Bank) continues to support the ten principles of the United Nations Global Compact in the areas of Human Rights, Labour, Environment and Anti Corruption.

In this annual Communication on Progress, we describe our actions to continually improve the integration of the Global Compact and its principles into our business strategy, culture and daily operations. We also commit to share this information with our stakeholders using our primary channels of communications.

Yours sincerely,

Samuel Tsien

Group Chief Executive Officer

OCBC Bank